
ARIZONA BILTMORE ESTATES VILLAGE ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

MINUTES 
MAY 21, 2012 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT ARE CHECKED:  
Richard Arroyo  X  
David Damron    
Camille Ercolano X 
Marcia Finberg X  
Steve Goldston            X 
Stephen Hoffman  X 
George King   X 
Mark Monserez   X 
Judith Shafkind  X 
Harvey Shrednick   Phone  
Jay Swart   X 
 
ABEVA STAFF PRESENT: Roberta Peterson, Executive Director, Beryl Ross, Administrative 
Assistant 
 
CALL TO ORDER: President Mark Monserez called the meeting to order at 5:32 PM.  
 
GUEST:  Michael Kesselman of Colony Biltmore Green, he wanted the board to know his 
objection to the Police patrolling on Biltmore Estates Drive and Thunderbird Trail. 
 
Rodney Glassman of 2 Biltmore Estates proposed that the board reconsider and have ABEVA 
vote to have 2 Biltmore Estates become voting members.     
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A MOTION was made by Judith Shafkind, seconded by Jay 
Swart and passed to approve the April 16, 2012 Meeting Minutes. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT:  Steve Goldston reported the financials are on budget.  A MOTION 
was made by Judith Shafkind, seconded by Marcia Finberg and passed to acknowledge receipt of 
the April 16, 2012 Financial Report.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

CEVPC – Jay Swart reported the meeting was a full house.  The topic of discussion was the 
building of Condo’s and Apartments at 36th St. & Camelback.  The Developer is Bill Smith, a 
Paradise Valley resident for 19 years.  In Mr. Smith’s proposal construction would start in 13 
months.  

Security – Jay Swart reported on the issue of the loop homeowners hiring off duty police 
officers to handle security on Arizona Biltmore Circle and Thunderbird Trail.   Unfortunately 
ABEVA homeowners were not notified and this became a concern.  Ina Manaster in the mean 
time has written a letter to be posted in the ABEVA Brief.  Jay feels this is more security and 
public safety for all ABEVA members at no extra cost.  

A MOTION was made by Steve Goldston, seconded by Stephen Hoffman to check with Scott 
Carpenter ABEVA’s liability.  This did not pass. 1 yes, 8 no’s and 1 abstain.  

    



 
 
 
BOARD DECISIONS/INFO 
Bylaws – A MOTION was made by George King, seconded by Jay Swart and passed to except 
Amended and Restated bylaws.  See Attached 
 
Lincolnview Plaza Update – A new restaurant, Café Daniel will be opening.  
 
BAP Lunch – Roberta Peterson reminded Stephen Hoffman and Richard Arroyo that the 
luncheon will be May 22nd at Lon’s Restaurant. 
  
September Meeting – A MOTION was made by Steve Goldston, seconded by Marcia Finberg 
and passed to move Septembers meeting up one week to September 10th to accommodate the 
budget process.  
 
Tour De Force – Roberta reported that our officer liaison Ben Carro is riding in the 9/11 
Memorial Bike Ride.  See Attached 
A MOTION was made by Steve Goldston, seconded by George King and passed to donate 
$250.00 out of our contingency line #18087 
 
Arizona Biltmore Cr & Claremont Flower Bed – Roberta was asked by Colony Biltmore IV 
to take back responsibility for maintaining the flowers in front of the guard house starting in 
2013. The board approved.   
 
Bump-vs- Hump – Roberta presented pictures of the bumps and humps.  She also reported that 
she had spoken to the police and they suggested the humps are better to slow traffic.  A 
MOTION was made by Steve Goldston, seconded by Richard Arroyo and passed to ask the 
Resort to put in humps not bumps. 
   
NEW BUSINESS  
 
ADJOURMENT – A MOTION was made by Camille Ercolano, seconded by Judith Shafkind 
to adjourn at 6:45 P.M. 
 
NEXT BOARD MEETING – The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be held on 
Monday, June18th at 5:30 P.M. in the ABEVA office. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
__________________________________   ________________________________ 
Beryl Ross, Administrative Assistant   ABEVA Board Member  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


